Disabilities Advisory Commission Minutes
August 10 2015

Present: Zach Wood, John Teumer, Vern Richardson, Chris Kanowitz, B.J. Michels, John Suess, Dave McDanel, Karlee Keller, and Bettie Greenberg
Absent: Chauncey Taylor
Meeting Called to Order: 6:05 p.m.
Minutes: Zach W. moved to approve the minutes; John T. seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Liaison Reports: 
DRS: Dave reported that the Person First festival will not be held this year. He isn’t sure whether the event will continue. It has not been financially viable. Dave talked about Social Security Disability running out of money in 2016.  People are waiting for the government to fund it; however, since congress doesn’t working well together, when and how this will happen is unknown.
City Staff: Bettie brought up a complaint that she received regarding accessible parking at Silver Leaf Apartments, which is owned by the Loveland Housing Authority.  John Suess said he would look into the matter.  
Tasks:
DAC Webpage and Brochure Modifications: Members provided the following direction on changes that need to be made to DAC’s webpage.  Eliminate the Employment Resources category. The page should contain only a category called “Resources”.  Eliminate links and/or phone numbers for the Business Leadership Network, Create Ability Concepts, Center for Community Participation, Larimer County Workforce Center, and the National Multiple Sclerosis Center.  Resources listed should be more local in nature. Keep the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation; however, add a brief explanation of the organization.  Discussed adding People First language as well as the “10 Commandments of Addressing People with Disabilities”.  Members said to add resources, including the ARC of Larimer County. Websites and phone numbers need to be verified and updated.  Member stated that DAC’s Brochure needs to mirror the webpage.  DAC Business Cards were also reviewed and corrections given.  
Outreach: Discussed inviting someone from the Loveland Housing Authority, perhaps a planner, to a DAC meeting.  Members would like to learn about plans for housing people with disabilities, how rents work, how homelessness plays into the process, and how to handle ADA complaints.  Discussion ensued that the Chief Building Official should also be invited to a future meeting to discuss the plan review process, how the handle ADA complaints, etc.  
Vern reported that the Senior Advisory Board meets the first Wednesdays of each month from 10:00 to noon. SAB would like DAC to help with their walk scheduled in September.  Dave said he is going to try and attend SAB’s September meeting.  SAB is also considering joint meetings with Senior Boards from other municipalities.  Discussed setting up a joint meeting with DAC and the SAB.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Disabilities Awareness Events:  Bettie said that an event with the City will likely be October at the earliest.  Chris said that they had a nice table at the Rialto for the Phamaly performance. Chris and B.J. handed out a lot of brochures. She estimated at least 100 people attended. Many attendees were children, including ones with disabilities. 
Plan to Accomplishing Tasks:  Members agreed that they will concentrate on one task to accomplish at each meeting.  Next meeting is the finalizing DAC’s Brochure and Webpage and set a date for the Disabilities Awareness Event with City staff.
Educating DAC Members:  Discussed reviewing specific ADA guidelines and getting additional speakers to present topics.  Email suggested topics and/or speakers to Bettie.  Bettie will put together a tentative schedule.
Adjournment: Zach moved to adjourn; John S. seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Adjourned: 07:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:


Bettie Greenberg, Secretary
